Electric Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, July 7, 2021
6:00 PM - 7:07 PM

Present: Larry Brooks, Raymond Reynolds, Matt Tarr, Marlene Harris, Rosetta York,
Mayor Josh Kuhl, Gayle Glumac and Eric Blake.

The testing of meters, 2 quotes where gotten, Brownstown Electric 135.00/meter no
travel time must do 10 or more. Anixter 2,468.00 and that would be for 24 hour mileage
would be added in there, it was felt that Anixter would be the better company to go
with. It has been 4 to 5 years since they had been done, a schedule is being set up to
to put all meters in a routine

SCADA which is a system that will allow the electric to be monitored and breakers at
each substation from a desktop. The system will also include alarm and where the
problem is when problems arise. A decision was made to keep doing further research
to see if this was something that was needed at the present time. The cost is
$125,320.00 which would include training and the installation.

Lights in the park for Christmas. The City is going to add 4 more drop boxes to add
lights on Marion Street. A well- received first year we are looking forward to what this
Christmas will bring.

Oil samples results on Substation 5 had showed a little condensation but no major
problems. The testing of the oil is important because it can extend the life of the
Voltage regulator. Also, Thermal Imaging was used to see if hot spots where in the
structure of the Substation 5.

The Railroad crossing pole relocation at Sycamore St. and W. Decatur St.the cost will
be 194,800.00 with the Railroad picking up the cost. The City will be replacing and
moving 2 old poles and relocating them using the permit that the R.R. will have to save
the City money.

Meeting adjourned at 7:07 PM.
Gayle Glumac — Chairman



